BOARD OF SELECTMEN

MINUTES

       Tuesday, January 6, 2004


Douglas F. Allan Meeting Room, Swampscott Town Hall.

A meeting of the Board of Selectmen was held in the Douglas F. Allan Meeting Room, Swampscott Town Hall on Tuesday, January 6, 2004. Chairman Marc Paster opened the meeting at 7:30 p.m.

Attendance: Chairman Marc Paster, Vice-Chair Daniel Santanello, Selectmen Reid Cassidy, Paul Levenson and Town Administrator, Andrew W. Maylor. 

Update:

Joe Markarian, Chairman of the School Building Committee gave a update on new high school. Three specific items were discussed.

· Final Environmental Impact Report.

· Concerns regarding Lawsuit filed by neighbors who object to several special permits granted by the Zoning Board of Appeals.

· Local permits including a review by the Earth Removal Advisory Committee.
Acknowledgment: 

Chairman Marc Paster spoke on behalf of the “R-U OK Program” which is a telephone system designed to check in on Senior Citizens who might otherwise be alone at times. This system has been implemented with assistance from the Town of Nahant. In attendance to be acknowledged for their help in locating a resident who had fallen at her residence and to their commitment to the program were Nahant Chief of Police, Mr. William Waters, Nahant Chairman of the Board of Selectmen, Mike Manning and Town of Swampscott Police Officers Mathew MacDonald, Michael Serino, Sgt.Joseph Kable and Firefighters Robert Pickett, Joseph Gambale and Lt.John Quinn.

 Mr. Francis Delano, Mr. Neil Rosman and Mr. Joseph Balsama spoke briefly on their future plans to memorialize the February 26, 1956, train wreck that ultimately claimed 13 lives. Recently the Historical Society sponsored a special night held on November 17, 2003 for survivors and relatives of those killed in the train wreck. Mr. Balsama has requested that a article be placed on the warrant for the Annual Town Meeting seeking a small appropriation for a memorial. Town Administrator, Andrew Maylor suggested a specific request should be submitted in writing by the first week of March.

Appointments:

The Board voted unanimously to approve motion by Selectmen Levenson and seconded by Selectmen Santanello with Selectmen Cassidy recusing himself to appoint Sergeant Gary Lord to Lieutenant. 

The Board voted unanimously to approve motion by Selectmen Levenson and seconded by Selectmen Santanello with Selectmen Cassidy recusing himself to appoint Patrol Detective Jonathon Locke to Sergeant. 

The Board voted unanimously to approve motion by Selectmen Cassidy and seconded by Selectmen Levenson to appoint Mr. Frederic Dexter to Rails for Trails Implementation Committee.

The Board voted unanimously to approve motion by Selectmen Levenson and seconded by Selectmen Santanello to appoint Mr. Jeff Vaughan to Director of Health and Animal Inspector.

The Board voted unanimously to approve motion by Selectmen Levenson and seconded by Selectmen Santanello to appoint Anthony Barbuzzi, Patrick Keating and Daniel Waters as firefighters subject to the completition of the proper Civil Service paperwork. 

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectmen Cassidy and seconded by Selectmen Santanello to appoint Nancy Lord as American with Disabilities Coordinator.

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectmen Levenson and seconded by Selectmen Cassidy to appoint Gino Cresta to Director of Public Works.

Public Hearing

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectmen Cassidy to open Public Meeting seconded by Selectmen Santanello.  Petition No.P2003-034 for placing approximately 20 feet of underground conduit within the public way on Humphrey Street.This project is necessary to provide telephone service to a new home being built at 225 Humphrey Street. The Board voted on a motion made by Seletmen Santanello and seconded by Selectmen Levenson to approve Petition No.P2003-034. Selectmen Paster recused himself from this vote. The Board voted unanimously to close the Public Hearing with a motion from Selectmen Santanello and seconded by Selectmen Cassidy.

The Board voted on a motion by Selectmen Cassidy and seconded by Selectmen Santanello to open public meeting regarding Traffic / Parking Regulation Changes.  The Traffic Study Committee recommended the following changes 

· Designating two parking spaces on Columbia Street between Essex Avenue and Beach Avenue as recreation sticker

· Four spaces on Beach Avenue on the Lynn side of the street near Columbia Street as Recreation Sticker Parking.

· Change all parking spaces on Railroad Avenue on the non-business side to ‘two hour parking’.

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectmen Levenson and seconded by Selectmen to rescind previous vote and motion from December 9,2004 meeting and voted unanimously to accept new recommendation by the Traffic Study Committee as stated above.

Votes of the Board: 

The Board voted unanimously to approve motion by Selectmen Levenson and seconded by Selectmen Santanello for the 2004 Massachusetts Small Cities Grant Application.

The Board voted unanimously to approve motion by Selectmen Cassidy and seconded by Selectmen Santanello for Kopelman and Paige invoice for the amount of $5115.91.

The Board voted unanimously to approve motion by Selectmen Cassidy and seconded by Selectmen Santanello to adopt Community Development Strategy development by the Town Administrator.

The Board voted unanimously to approve motion by Selectmen Levenson and seconded by Selectmen Cassidy to approve Executive Order 418 Housing Certification Application developed by the Town Administrator.

The Board voted unanimously to approve motion by Selectmen Santanello and seconded by Selectmen Cassidy to accept the following dates February 3, 2004 February 24, 2004, March 2, 2004 and March 16, 2004 for the Board of Selectmen Meetings.

Selectmen’s Time:

Selectmen Levenson announced he would not seek re-election for his seat on the Board and hoped that his announcement will stimulate interest among other citizens.

Selectmen Santanello announced he has taken out nomination papers and will seek a new three-year term.  Selectmen Santanello praised Mr. Levenson on his love for the town and for his years of service to the Board of Selectmen. 

Selectmen Cassidy thanked Selectmen Levenson on his years of service to the town and to his dedication to the Board of Selectmen for the past nine years.

Selectmen Paster spoke on behalf of Selectmen Levenson’s announcement and wanted to let Selectmen Levenson know what an important part of the Board of Selectmen he has been and appreciated all the time, effort and support he has always shown to the Town of Swampscott and its residents.

The Board voted on a motion by Selectmen Levenson and seconded by Selectmen Cassidy to adjourn meeting at 10:00P.M.

Attest:

Maureen Gilhooley

Administrative Assistant

